
 

Dear OSES Family Members, 

 

Progress Reports went home Friday. Please be sure to turn in your AOR by 

next Friday, February 24th. Parent-Teacher Conference days are the 21st and 

23rd of February. 

 

The Smile Mile is March 4th. If you haven’t already, please sign up for this 

great event. Students who register will receive dress down passes. We hope 

to you everyone there. 

 

The Board of Games club just finished their chess tournament! Take a look 

on Page 9 for the results. 

 

We hope you enjoy your long Presidents’ Day Weekend and look forward to 

seeing your student on Tuesday. 

 

Sincerely, 

Michael Singleton 

Principal 
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STEM Fair! 
Congratulations, Orcas! Our administration and teachers are so impressed 

with your projects! They are creative and definitely show off all the hard 

work you did using and applying the scientific method! 

Each teacher had the difficult task of choosing the top 5 projects according 

to the OCPS STEM Fair rubric. Our amazing display of student boards that 

were chosen as classroom winners will be in the hallway through Thursday 

night, so parents can see them as you come to parent teacher conferences. 

From the boards in the hallway, 6 will be chosen to advance to the OCPS 

STEM Fair and will be on display during the Central Florida Fair. More infor-

mation will be forthcoming on the top 5 winners from each class, as well as 

the 6 projects that will advance.  

Thanks again for all your hard work! 
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directions and skills we 

need to read a map.  Thank 

you to all the parents who 

donated supplies for our 

Valentine’s celebration this 

week, you all are awe-

some! Don’t forget parent-

This week in Kindergar-

ten we had a fun-filled 

week with lots of love 

and laughter! In reading 

we focused on the topic 

of friendship and kind-

ness, and we also contin-

ued working on our 

blending and rhyming 

skills. In math we have 

been working on building 

upon our knowledge of 

place value, and begun to 

practice our addition and 

subtraction skills. In sci-

ence we have been learn-

ing about the concept of 

day and night, and in so-

cial studies we have been 

learning about cardinal 

Kindergarten 

teacher conferences are 

next week; we can’t wait 

to see you there!  

Ms. Haecherl’s class doing a 

candy heart science experi-

ment! 

Ms. Haecherl’s class doing 

a place value pick-up 

sticks partner game. 

Snake Molt  

Experiment 
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The 5th grade has been strategically preparing for our upcoming FSA writing 

exam that will be on February 28th. The areas that will be scored include: 

1) Purpose, Focus, and Organization 

 Strongly maintained controlling idea with little or no loosely related material 
 Skillful use of a variety of transitional strategies to clarify the relationships between and among ideas 
 Logical progression of ideas from beginning to end, including a satisfying introduction and conclusion 

 

2) Evidence and Elaboration 

 Relevant evidence integrated smoothly and thoroughly with references to sources 
 Effective use of a variety of elaborative techniques (including but not limited to definitions, 

quotations, and examples), demonstrating an understanding of the topic and text 
 Clear and effective expression of ideas, using precise language 
 Academic and domain-specific vocabulary clearly appropriate for the audience and purpos 
 Varied sentence structure, demonstrating language facility 

 

3) Conventions of Standard English 

 Some minor errors in usage, but no patterns of errors 
 Adequate use of punctuation, capitalization, sentence formation, and spelling 
 

Additionally, they also displayed some impressive work with their S.T.E.M. Fair Projects. Some of the most 

impressive projects included topics which researched musical diaphragms, buoyancy using salt and eggs, 

landslide angles and their effects on wave sizes, and aquatic animal waste as fertilizer.  

5th Grade 

 

  1st Grade 
In math we continued our unit 

on measurement.  In science 

and social studies, and com-

pleted fun Valentine's Day 

STEM activities and continued 

to learn about living and nonliv-

ing things.  

 

Ms. Parker and Ms. Strickland's 

class:  Enjoyed doing Valentine 

themed activities in Math and 

Writing, such as data collect-

ing and graphing candy hearts 

and writing friendship letters 

to friends .  We are also 

working on Living things and 

their environment in science. 

For Language arts we are 

working on Long vowel 

sounds and finding the prob-

lem and solutions in stories. 

In First grade Ms. Swank and 

Ms. Anderson's class:  In 

reading, we focused on the /

ar/ sound and created treas-

ure maps with our "pirate 

words".  We began our new 

unit, "better together" and 

read the play "Domino Soup." 
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 2nd Grade We are also learning about 

life cycles and will soon begin 

our unit on the human body 

and it's various systems need-

ed to function. In reading, we 

are studying comparing and 

contrasting the genres in dif-

ferent stories and how to an-

swer questions completely. In 

social studies, we are studying 

location and how to read 

maps using a key and symbols. 

Mrs. Bonnell's class threw a 

party to celebrate Valentine's 

Day! Students played Valen-

tines games, had a paper 

heart airplane contest, and 

shared our Valentines with 

the whole class. We had a 

blast! Thank you to everyone 

who contributed to making 

this day super fun!  

In class, we are finishing our 

unit on measurement and are 

completing an at-home pro-

ject where students are find-

ing how tall their family mem-

bers are and recording the 

data. Students will be pre-

senting their data on Friday. 

  3rd Grade 
Ms. Murphree's class is 

working on division 

and fractions this 

week.  In reading, they 

are reviewing syno-

nyms and comprehen-

sion with nonfiction.  

In science and social 

studies, they are con-

tinuing their study on 

plants and learning 

how culture is shared 

through art. 

Third grade is explor-

ing STEM this week 

through a field trip to 

Astroskate.  
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buddies to complete a banner 

that was on display for the Black 

History Night event. They have 

completed their novel study of 

The Phantom Tollbooth and are 

moving on to their next novel 

Roll of Thunder, Hear My Cry. 

To prepare for the topics cov-

ered in this book, our class has 

been completing activities and 

having discussions about preju-

dice and discrimination. Stu-

dents have also been working 

with their partners in prepara-

tion of our Visual Pun Project 

Presentations which will happen 

on February 24th. We are all 

very excited to guess what each 

visual represents! 
 

Miss Chardavoyne’s class has 

had a busy few weeks.  Students 

In preparation for the “Big Ka-

huna” (FSA Testing), fourth 

grade has been reviewing skills 

previously learned throughout 

the year with the Coach Perfor-

mance Books. We will also be 

doing writing rotations where 

each class will rotate to a differ-

ent teacher each day to receive 

instruction on as specific topic 

such as planning, elaboration, 

text evidence and conventions.  
 

Ms. Hurley’s class has just com-

pleted their fractions unit and is 

moving onto geometry. They 

also have been learning a great 

deal about Black History. They 

collaborated with their reading 

4th Grade worked in groups to make a 

timeline for black history 

month of a person who fought 

during the civil rights move-

ment.  We have been studying 

about space and the phases of 

the moon.  In math we are 

working on finishing up chap-

ter 7 on fractions.  We are 

working hard preparing for 

our writing FSA on February 

28th.   
 

Our next field trip is to the 

Orange County Regional His-

tory Center. Please do not 

forget that all forms and mon-

ey ($25) are due next Friday, 

February 24th. The field trip 

will take place on Friday, 

March 3rd, 2017. 
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Specials: Young Music Makers! 
"I often think in music. I live my daydreams in music. I see my life in terms 

of music." -Albert Einstein 

 Kindergarten is finishing up their lessons on Days of the week and 

starting their Coins lessons. We have learned a song with the 7 days of the week in it and the students have 

played on un-pitched percussion instruments. They have learn a new instrument called the recorder. 

 2nd grade has started their new unit as well concerning Musical Form. This involves us listen to different vari-

ations of classical music and figuring out ,using flash cards, where the different sections are in Classical music. 

 1st grade are now starting to discover how to notate rhythms on their own in duple meter. For exam-

ple how to write out rhythms and read other rhythms given to them by fellow classmates. This will allow them 

to start reading music to evolve next year to actual music notes. 

 5th grade is learning about Instrument Playing Technique on different pitches and un-pitched instru-

ments. They are learning how to properly play different instruments while coming together as a group to per-

form a familiar piece of music. It has been extremely difficult for them since it requires them to remember 

their parts that we went over a week earlier and add on new parts to their earlier ones. 

 4th grade is doing an advanced unit of 1st grade with learning Notation. They are learning about the 

Music Pyramid and how to combine different rhythmic patterns to play as a whole. Their partner needs to be 

able to read and perform their rhythms that they have created without confusion. They are writing their own 4

-beat rhythms and verifying that they add up to 4 beats. 

 Last but not least, 3rd grade is starting a unit that is still misunderstood by high schoolers, it is called 

Improvisation. Improvisation 

forces them to create their own 

musical answer to musical ques-

tions that are being asked of 

them. These questions and an-

swers are non-verbal, all pro-

duced by rhythms.  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

19 20 
 
No School! 

21 
 
 

K-2 Parent-
Teacher 

Conferences 

22 23 
 
 

3-5 Parent-
Teacher 

Conferences 

24 25 
 

SLA  
(9am-12pm) 

26 27 28 
 
FSA Writing 
(4th & 5th) 

 
2nd Grade 
Field Trip 

1 (March) 2 
 

1st Grade 
Field Trip 

3 
 
4th Grade 
Field Trip 

4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 
 

SLA  
(9am-12pm) 

FEBRUARY/MARCH 2016 
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Our chess tournament has finally ended! All of our competitors were 

fierce and wise, but here are our champions! 

 

1st place: Tarang Gaddam 

    2nd place: Rigoberto Umana 

          3rd place: Owais Khan 

Board of Games 
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Hello!  
 
This year, submitting pictures to be considered for the yearbook is really easy. 
 
1. Go to http://www.hjeshare.com/eShare/Index.jsp or search for HJ ESHARE in the 
app store (Apple and Android). 
 

2. School Code: OSES2017 (case sensitive!) 
 
3. Fill out the acknowledgement information. 
 
4. Submit up to 10 pictures at a time. Once uploaded, you will be asked for the 
grade level of the student(s) in the picture. If it was a multi-grade event, such as 
Grandparents Night, just put K-2, 3-5, etc. If it is a single grade level, just put the 
number (1st grade = 1). It will also ask for the names of students and a brief de-
scription. If it is a class picture, you put "_____'s Class" or "Grade Level." All fields 
must have something.  
 
That's it! The deadline to submit pictures will be sometime in March. But please do 
not wait until the last minute, as I'd like to work on the book throughout the year.  

How to Submit pictures to be featured in the Yearbook! 

http://www.hjeshare.com/eShare/Index.jsp
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February Lunch Menu 


